
 

 
Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 - Section 14 
Notice of Temporary Traffic Regulation Order 
 
North Somerset District Council (Bridgwater Road (A38) and Barrow Street, 
Barrow Gurney, North Somerset) (Temporary Prohibition of Movements) Order 
2023 
 
Date coming into force: 3rd April 2023 
Ref: T23-13 
 
 
Notice is hereby given that North Somerset District Council in pursuance of the 
provisions of section 14 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended, intend 
to make an order the effect of which will be – 
 

1. to prohibit, temporarily, any vehicle from making a right turn – 
(a) from Barrow Street, Barrow Gurney onto Bridgwater Road (A38), Barrow 
Gurney  
(b) from Bridgwater Road (A38), Barrow Gurney (Southwest bound) onto 
Barrow Street, Barrow Gurney 
 

 
This order is necessary in the interest of public safety and the facilitation of road 
works as part of the BSIP (Bus Service Improvement Plan) works being undertaken 
by North Somerset Council. The restrictions will become operative on the 3rd April 
2023 for a maximum period of eighteen months.  However, the prohibitions and 
restriction will not be implemented for the whole of the period but only as 
necessitated by the works. The restrictions will be implemented in such a way to 
always maintain access to and from Barrow Street and Bridgwater Road via the 
alternative routes described below. 
 
 ALTERNATIVE ROUTES 
 
1) Into Barrow Street – Bridgwater Road(A38) Southwest bound, Airport Roundabout, 

Bridgwater Road (A38) Northeast bound, Barrow Street 
 
2) Into Bridgwater Road (A38) Southwest Bound – Barrow Street, Bridgwater Road 

(A38) Northeast Bound, Lime Kiln Roundabout, Bridgwater Road(A38) Southwest 
bound 

 
For further information www.n-somerset.gov.uk/roadworks 
 
Rob Thomson, Head of Infrastructure, Place, North Somerset Council, Town Hall, 
Weston-super-Mare BS23 1UJ 01934 888 802 
 




